
 

 

No. 128/25 
 

1st July 2025 

 
For the Immediate Attention of All: 

 
Postal Branches 
Divisional Representatives 
Area Distribution Representatives 
LGV Representatives 

 
 

Dear Colleagues 

National Network Review (Network 25) Update – Deployment Date 
 

Further to LTB 033/25 please find attached for your information a letter from Nick Dunn National 
Distribution Director which communicates the 28th July 2025 as the agreed target deployment date 
for the National Network Review (Network 25). 

 
The aim will now be to ensure that any outstanding issues are resolved, through the IR Framework 
if necessary, and duty sets and re-picks are concluded where possible in readiness for the 
deployment date, in line with the terms of the attached letter. The NWG will remain available to offer 
advice and assistance where necessary. 

 
Branches and representatives are requested to ensure that our Network members are made aware 
of the contents of this LTB at the earliest opportunity. 

 
Any enquiries in relation to this LTB should be addressed to Davie Robertson, Assistant Secretary, 
email: jrodrigues@cwu.org quoting reference LTB 128/25. 

 
 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
Davie Robertson 
Assistant Secretary 
 
 
 

mailto:jrodrigues@cwu.org


Classified: RMG – Internal  

 
 

 
Davie Robertson 
Communication Workers Union CWU 
Headquarters 
150 The Broadway 
Wimbledon 
SW19 1RX 

 
30th June 2025  
 
Dear Davie, 
 
Further to our discussions, this letter confirms the agreed way forward in relation to the 
deployment of the National Network Review 2025. 
 
Through our discussions it is recognised that there will be some final areas of adjustment to be 
concluded and that local and national discussions will continue, in order to finalise duty sets and 
complete re-picks ahead of the deployment date. It is however essential to move forward with 
the deployment of the Network Review to ensure we have robust duties in place prior to peak 
activity. 
 
It is appreciated there have been additional challenges for this review in particular the migration 
of Large Parcels to Parcelforce and CSS moves into the Mail Centre’s, however our continued 
joint working has ensured these have been incorporated within the activity. 
 
This letter therefore, confirms the target deployment date for the National Network Review 2025 
will be Monday 28th July 2025. 
 
Joint monitoring of the review will continue, and should any issues arise, which could place the 
agreed deployment date at risk they must be referred to the Network Working Group at the 
earliest possible opportunity to ensure support and assistance can be provided.  
   
I trust that the above approach allows us to commence deploy the National Network Review on 
the agreed date of 28th July 2025 within VOC’s.  
 

 

Nicholas Dunn 

Distribution Director 

Royal Mail 

 


